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Western Harbour Tunnel and Warringah Freeway Upgrade (SSI 8863) 
Stages 1A and 1B Local Roads Approval (Condition E132) 

Dear Mr Sheppard 

I refer to the Stages 1A and 1B Local Roads Approval Revision 13, dated 28 June 2022, submitted to 
the Planning Secretary for approval in accordance with condition E132 of SSI 8863. 

I note that the Local Roads Approval Revision 13: 

• contains previously approved heavy vehicle movements for Stage 1A; 
• includes proposed additional heavy vehicle movements on Park Avenue for Stage 1B; 
• was prepared in consultation with North Sydney Council; 
• was reviewed and endorsed by a suitably qualified traffic engineer Mr David Lowe from 

Turnbull Engineering Pty Ltd; and 
• has been reviewed by Transport for NSW and no issues were raised. 

Accordingly, as a nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the Stages 1A and 1B Local Roads 
Approval Revision 13, dated 28 June 2022. Please ensure that the approved plan is placed on the 
project website in accordance with condition B15. 

These local roads are approved for use as per the timeframes described in Table 2-2 of the Local 
Roads Approval Revision 13. Further extensions to the use of these roads will require the 
Department’s review and approval. 

Please ensure that North Sydney Council and Bicycle NSW are informed of the approved local road 
usage and the measures in place to minimise impacts for the duration of the works. 

I remind you of your commitment to manage the heavy vehicle volumes and movements while local 
road use is being shared across Stages 1A, 1B and 2 works. 

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Mike Pereira at 
Mike.Pereira@dpie.nsw.gov.au. 

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/


   
 

   

 

Yours sincerely  

 

Dominic Crinnion 
Acting Director 
Infrastructure Management 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary 


